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October - December 2016 
 
Agriculture 
 
(PBS) A Farm Winter with Jerry Apps   
     11/30/16    7:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
In A Farm Winter with Jerry Apps, author and historian Jerry Apps shares his 
wit, wisdom and stories of family, neighbors and communities that worked 
together to survive the long winters that enveloped his boyhood home farm. It 
was a season that could be harrowing and dangerous, but it was also a time of 
year that drew families close together and created warm memories that are both 
lasting and universal. 
 
(Iowa) Market to Market  10/2/16 – 12/18/16 (Sundays) 1:00 pm 
     10/3/16 – 12/26/16 (Mondays) 1:00 pm 
     Interview/Discussion  30 min 
 
Hosted by Mark Pearson, Market to Market covers the 100 plus billion dollar 
business of food, and those issues affecting the 56 million citizens of rural 
America. From global trade conflicts to environmental controversies and 
changing technologies and emerging enterprises, Market to Market continues to 
explain the issues, and illuminate the alternatives that challenge rural 
America.  
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11679 10/19/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Using sensors to spoon-feed crops with extreme precision: To profitably  
produce corn in on Midwestern farms, nitrogen must be added to the soil. But  
the practice has an unwanted environmental impact: water contamination. A  
University of Nebraska professor thinks he may have a solution. Special  
correspondent Ariana Brocious of Harvest Public Media in Nebraska reports. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11683 10/25/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Who will pay for water pollution cleanup divides urban and rural Iowa: Iowa  
is home to some of the richest farmland in the country, but the Des Moines  
Water Works says that has come with an environmental price. The city water  
authority has filed a lawsuit against three rural counties claiming that  
nitrate from fertilizer is contaminating their urban water supply. Special  
correspondent David Biello reports for Detroit Public Television. 
 
 
Business/Industry/Economy 
 
(APT) Consuelo Mack WealthTrack  

10/2/16 – 12/18/16 (Sundays) 12:00 pm 
Financial    30 min 



Consuelo Mack WealthTrack is a weekly half hour series devoted to providing 
trustworthy, understandable advice about how to build and protect wealth 
over the long-term. One of the most experienced business journalists in 
television, Consuelo Mack consistently attracts experts at the highest 
levels, bringing the best minds in the business to explore building and 
protecting long-term wealth.  
 
(PBS) Dream On   10/7/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    90 min 
 
Political comedian John Fugelsang retraces the journey of Alexis de  
Tocqueville, who popularized the idea of the American Dream in 1831, to find  
out whether that American Dream is still alive today. 
 
(PBS) The Nightly Business Report  

10/3/16 – 12/30/16 (Weekdays) 5:30 pm 
News     30 min 

 
The Nightly Business Report combines fast-breaking business and economic 
news, extensive financial market coverage and mutual fund reports, in-depth 
analysis, corporate profiles, features, and commentaries by noted economists 
and experts in the business world. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11709 11/30/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
After populist campaign, Trump assembles economic team of elites: President- 
elect Donald Trump’s proposed economic team suggests a preference for Wall  
Street veterans, in a reversal of his campaign promise to surround himself  
with establishment outsiders. Judy Woodruff speaks with David Wessel of The  
Brookings Institution about the “elite” appointments, the controversial  
Goldman Sachs background of Steven Mnuchin and why Wilbur Ross carries so  
much influence. 
 
 
Crime/Legal Issues/Law Enforcement 
 
(PBS) The Central Park Five 
     12/13/16    7:00 pm 
     Documentary    120 min 
 
This new film from award-winning filmmaker Ken Burns tells the story of the  
five black and Latino teenagers from Harlem who were wrongly convicted of  
raping a white woman in New York City’s Central Park in 1989. The film  
chronicles the Central Park jogger case, for the first time from the  
perspective of the five young men whose lives were upended by this  
miscarriage of justice. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11698 11/15/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Hate crimes in the U.S. have risen. How do we respond? Hate crimes were up  
6.8 percent last year, including a 67 percent increase toward Muslim- 
Americans, according to new FBI statistics. To discuss factors that have led  
to a surge, Hari Sreenivasan speaks with Rizwan Jaka of All Dulles Area  



Muslim Society Center, Mark Potok of the Southern Poverty Law Center and  
Eddie Glaude of Princeton University. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11716 12/9/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
The ‘thrill of the chase’ in perpetuating fake news: This election cycle saw  
its fair share of so-called “fake news.” On December 4, an armed man walked  
into a Washington, DC, pizza joint, claiming he needed to investigate a story  
he had heard: that Hillary Clinton and her former campaign manager were  
hosting a child sex ring there. Hari Sreenivasan speaks with The Washington  
Post’s Marc Fisher about how and why this fiction spread as fact. 
 
(PBS) Religion and Ethics Newsweekly #2012 
     11/20/16    1:30 pm 
     News     30 min 
 
America’s Incarcerated: Why does the US have so many people in prison—2.3  
million Americans at an estimated cost of $80 billion a year? Correspondent  
Tim O’Brien goes to Dearborn County, Indiana, which has one of the highest  
incarceration rates in the US, to see why the country leads the developed  
world in the number of people serving long prison terms. He also talks to  
experts on sentencing policy and on how Americans understand justice,  
retribution, and harsh punishment. 
 
 
Education 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11708 11/29/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
In the black community, a division over charter schools: With the election of  
Donald Trump, a big proponent of school choice, and his like-minded pick for  
secretary of education, Betsy DeVos, the topic of charter schools is likely  
to attract more attention. But among African-American parents and the NAACP,  
the debate over school choice and its impact on public education is already a  
heated one. From Memphis, Education Week’s Lisa Stark reports. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11718 12/13/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
What international teens think about school in America: International  
education tests offer one measure for how countries around the world compare  
academically. But test scores aside, how do academic approaches differ in  
America compared to the rest of the world? Special correspondent Kavitha  
Cardoza of Education Week speaks with foreign students now living in the U.S.  
about how they see the differences. 
 
(PBS) POV #2912   10/31/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Go inside the very first girls’ school in a small Afghan village. Never  
before have fathers allowed their daughters to be educated. Now the Taliban  
threatens. As they learn to read and write, the girls discover the lives they  
dream of leading. 



Environment/Nature/Geography 
 
(PBS) Nature #3403  10/26/16    7:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
What does it take to relocate a herd of wild giraffes in Africa? One man, his  
family and a band of enthusiastic helpers will journey across the wild heart  
of Uganda and the mighty Nile River to move the world’s rarest and most  
precious “cargo.” 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11680 10/20/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
Pay for carbon pollution? Why some environmentalists don’t support this state  
tax: In Washington state, economist Yoram Bauman is leading a campaign to cut  
carbon emissions by imposing a revenue-neutral carbon tax. Everyone would  
have to pay, but instead of creating more revenue, existing taxes like the  
state sales tax would be cut. Economics correspondent Paul Solman reports  
that the opponents and proponents of the measure are not who you might  
expect. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11700 11/17/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
How Trump could dismantle current environmental policy: Donald Trump made it  
clear during his campaign that as president he would make substantial changes  
in climate policy. The president-elect has threatened to withdraw from the  
Paris climate accord and has tapped climate-change skeptic Myron Ebell to  
head the EPA transition. William Brangham speaks with David Roberts of Vox  
about possible changes to energy policy under a Trump administration. 
 
 
Health/Health Care 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour #11700 10/25/16    6:00 pm 
     News/Interview   60 min 
 
How Obamacare premium hikes affect politics and your wallet: The new  
enrollment period for the Affordable Care Act is about to begin and there are  
some changes in both price -- double-digit percentage increases for premiums  
on average -- and choice. Judy Woodruff learns more from Mary Agnes Carey of  
Kaiser Health News and Reid Wilson of The Hill, and gets the perspectives of  
people around the country who are weighing their options. 
 
(PBS) POV #2911   10/24/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    90 min 
 
When Ryan Green, a video game programmer, learns that his young son Joel has  
cancer, he and his wife document their emotional journey with a video game,  
“That Dragon, Cancer.” It evolves from a cathartic exercise into an acclaimed  
work of art. 
 
 
 



(APT) Second Opinion  10/2/16 – 12/18/16 (Sundays) 1:30 pm 
     10/4/16 – 12/27/16 (Tuesdays) 1:00 pm 
     Interview/Discussion  30 min 
 
Fast-paced and provocative, SECOND OPINION focuses on health literacy in an 
engaging, entertaining and accessible way. The long-running series engages a 
panel of medical professionals and lay people in honest, in-depth discussions 
about complex health issues and life-changing medical decisions. Host Dr. 
Peter Salgo, who maintains a full-time practice at Columbia University Medical 
Center in New York City, presents intriguing, real-life medical cases to 
professionals representing a variety of specialties. As the experts grapple 
with the diagnosis and treatment options, viewers gain an understanding of 
doctors' decision-making process. 
 
 
Minorities/Civil Rights 
 
(PBS) Black America Since MLK: And Still I Rise #101-102  

11/15/16 – 11/22/16 (Tuesdays)7:00 pm 
Documentary    120 min 

 
In his new four-hour series, Black America Since Mlk: And Still I Rise, Henry 
Louis Gates, Jr. embarks on a deeply personal journey through the last fifty 
years of African American history. Joined by leading scholars, celebrities, 
and a dynamic cast of people who shaped these years, Gates travels from the 
victories of the civil rights movement up to today, asking profound questions 
about the state of black America—and our nation as a whole. 
 
(PBS) Frontline #3414  9/13/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    120 min 
 
Hear first-person stories of refugees and migrants fleeing war and  
persecution for Europe, told through camera-phone footage filmed by the  
families themselves as they leave their homes on dangerous journeys to seek  
safety and refuge. 
 
(PBS) Independent Lens #1802 12/26/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    90 min 
 
Ravi Patel is almost 30 and still single, and his tradition-minded Hindu  
family is not happy. After he breaks up with his white girlfriend, he enters  
the semi-arranged marriage system in America. Meet the Patels explores the  
influences of culture and identity on the most intense, personal, and  
important part of one's life - love. 
 
 
National Security 
 
(PBS) Frontline #3502  10/11/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    120 min 
 
Investigating the U.S.-led efforts to degrade and destroy ISIS. Reporting  
from Saudi Arabia, Iraq, Jordan, and Turkey, the film examines the successes,  
failures, and challenges of the fight, as ISIS loses ground in the region but  
strikes out abroad. 



 
(PBS) Frontline #3503  10/18/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Inside Europe's fight against the rise of Islamist terrorism. As Europe reels  
from a terror onslaught, top counter-terror officials describe their struggle  
to contain the unprecedented threat revealed by attacks in France and  
Belgium. 
 
(PBS) Military Medicine: Beyond the Battlefield 
     11/9/16    9:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Learn about military medical advances and technology, from the battlefield to  
the return home. Hear the personal stories of physicians, scientists, active  
duty military personnel, wounded warriors and their families. Bob Woodruff  
reports. 
 
 

Politics/Government 
 
(PBS) The Contenders – 16 for ‘16 #104-108  

10/4/16 – 11/1/16 (Tuesdays) 7:00 pm 
Documentary    60 min 

 
This series reveals the humanity, the twists of fate and the surprising 
mistakes behind 16 of the most compelling and tumultuous presidential 
campaigns in modern history. Revisit the past 50 years of presidential 
election history to see how previous campaigns are still influencing politics 
in unexpected ways. 
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour Debates 2016  
     10/4/16    8:00 pm 
     10/9/16    8:00 pm 
     10/19/16    8:00 pm 
     Event Coverage   120 min 
 
Live coverage and analysis, co-anchored by Gwen Ifill and Judy Woodruff, with 
David Brooks, Mark Shields, and Amy Walter in studio and Newshour 
correspondent John Yang on location.  
 
(PBS) PBS Newshour Election Night Coverage 
     11/7/16    7:00 pm 
     Event Coverage   360 min 
 
Watch live coverage of election results with co-anchors Gwen Ifill and Judy 
Woodruff and Mark Shields, David Brooks, Amy Walter and Andra Gillespie. John 
Yang and Lisa Desjardins report from the Clinton and Trump campaign 
headquarters, respectively. 
 
(EPS) POTUS 2016   10/2/16 – 11/6/16 (Sundays) 2:00 pm 

Discussion    30 min 
 
This half-hour weekly series is solely devoted to the campaign season. 
Anchored by public radio’s Peabody Award-winning host Brian Lehrer, POTUS 2016 
is helping to satisfy the large appetite that public television viewers have 



for serious election-related coverage. Each episode features a roundtable of 
guests reviewing the week’s developments in the campaign for President of the 
United States. 
 
 
 
Science/Technology 
 
(PBS) Nova #4312   10/5/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    120 min 
 
Walk in the footsteps of our ancient ancestors as scientists trace the paths 
that led us out of Africa and around the world. From snowy Siberia to remote 
Pacific islands, discover how humans survived and thrived in every corner of 
the planet. 
 
(PBS) Soundbreaking #101-108 11/14/16 – 11/23/16 (Weekdays)9:00 pm 

Documentary    60 min 
 
Get an in-depth look at the art of music recording and how it has evolved. The 
last project of Beatles producer Sir George Martin, the programs feature more 
than 150 exclusive and original interviews. 
 
(PBS) Tesla: American Experience 
     10/18/16    8:00 pm 
     Documentary    60 min 
 
Meet Nikola Tesla, the genius engineer and tireless inventor whose technology 
revolutionized the electrical age of the 20th century. Although eclipsed in 
fame by Edison and Marconi, it was Tesla's vision that paved the way for 
today's wireless world. 
 

 
  



LOCALLY-PRODUCED PROGRAMMING 
October 1 – December 31, 2016 

WTVP-TV 
 

At Issue 
 
At Issue is WTVP-Public Media's flagship public affairs series. Hosted by 
media veteran H Wayne Wilson, this weekly show provides an in-depth, up-to-
the-minute exploration of issues that are important to people throughout 
Central Illinois. 
 
Sundays at 4:30 PM; 10/02/16 – 12/25/16; 1 hour 
 
 

Consider This with Yvonne Greer 
 
Consider This features host Yvonne Greer in unconventional conversations 
with newsmakers and news interpreters. 
 
Fridays at 7:30 pm; 10/07/16 - 12/09/16; 30 min. 
 
 

Illinois Adventure 
 
In production since 1987 this award-winning series has become a cornerstone 
of WTVP's local programming.  
 
Shot on location throughout the state, ILLINOIS ADVENTURE shows viewers the 
many interesting places to visit and things to do just a few hours from home. 
From fishing on Lake Michigan to searching out tree frogs in the Cache River 
swamp to visiting long-forgotten towns that are vital parts of Illinois' 
history, there's something for everyone here. 
 
Sunday at 4:00 pm; 10/02/16 – 12/29/16; 30 min. 
 
 

Musical Discoveries with the PSO  
 
Musical Discoveries, a series for families from Peoria Symphony Orchestra and 
WTVP, is inviting kids into the magical world of music one instrument at a 
time. Part performance, part how-to, the series features players from the PSO 
engaging an audience of kids with demonstrations, explanations and hands-on 
instruction with the various instruments in their particular sections. The 
series is hosted by Maestro George Stelluto and made possible with support 
from Sid and Flo Banwart. 
 
Sundays at 4:30 pm; 7/3/16 – 8/7/16; 30 min. 
 
 
 
 
 



Illinois Lawmakers 
 
A regular program on current events and issues in Illinois policy and 
politics, Illinois Lawmakers is produced in partnership by WSIU-TV 
Carbondale, WTVP-TV Peoria, and Illinois Public Media, Urbana. 
 
Friday at 7:30 pm; 12/2/16; 30 min. 
 
 

Screening Room 
 
The Screening Room, a TV program produced by WTVP Peoria that celebrates 
short, independent films made in Illinois! 
 
Saturdays at 11:30 pm; 10/01/16 - 11/05/16; 30 min. 
 
 

Sound Bites with Peoria Symphony Orchestra 
 
This series is collaboration between the Peoria Symphony and WTVP and is 
designed to extend the cultural impact and presence of the PSO beyond 
performances on the stage through local public TV broadcasts reaching many 
people who may not have the ability or opportunity to attend Peoria Symphony 
concerts.  
 
Varied dates and times; 10/02/16  - 10/13/16; 30 min. 
 
 

State & Water 
 
We are livening up Saturday nights with the roll out of, State & Water, an 
original WTVP Production. State and Water is an exciting new live-audience 
musical performance series.  This weekly show features talented musicians 
from Peoria and all around Central Illinois.  The show airs each Saturday 
night at 10 p.m. and is brought to you in part by Kidder Music. The variety 
of musicians brings an eclectic blend of music genres to WTVP with bands like 
Turas, 7 West, The BraziLionaires and many more.  
 
Saturdays at 10:00 pm; 11/05/16 - 12/31/16; 30 min.     
 
 

The Golden Pumpkin 
There's a reason they call Morton, Illinois the pumpkin capital of the world. 
Over 80% of the world's canned pumpkin is processed in this village of 16,000 
people. With a claim like that, there is cause to celebrate. This brand-new 
WTVP original production carves a path through the vibrant 50-year history of 
the Morton Pumpkin Festival.  
 
Varied dates and times; 10/28/16  – 11/06/2016                                           


